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Chill Zone
Dear Parents,

Welcome to Arlington Recreation’s Chill Zone.  This new program will be held from 11:00am to 5:00pm, Monday through Friday at the Ed Burns Arena.  We ask that the children arrive between 11:00am-11:30am so that we have the appropriate number of staff members here. If your child will be arriving later in the day, please call the Recreation Department and let them know an approximate time of arrival. If your child has not arrived by 11:30 am and/or if we did not receive a phone call we will assume your child will not be attending that day. Due to the drop in nature of the program we will not be making phone calls for absent participants.
The Ed Burns Arena will be a supervised and safe place for middle schoolers to hang out this July. Members will have a mix of indoor and outdoor organized games and activities to choose from each day.  Program Supervisors will be Robert James and Matt Curran. Both Robert and Matt are Arlington Residents. Matt has been working at the Arlington Recreation camp and afterschool program for many years and has also substitute taught at the Ottoson Middle School. Robert is new to Arlington Recreation but is excited to help us get this exciting new program off the ground.

The following trips are currently planned for Chill Zone Members:

Thursday, July 9 – Water Country, Portsmouth NH

Thursday, July 16 - Kimball Farm Ice Cream and Entertainment Complex

Thursday, July 23 - Water Country, Portsmouth NH

Thursday, July 30 – Lazer Craze – Woburn, MA

*Separate permission slips will be sent home for all field trips and all trips will have an additional nominal fee for transportation
Please fill out the necessary medical release forms found on-line and submit at the check-in desk upon arrival the first day.  This form is required for all participants. (NOTE: If your child has any allergies, chronic conditions, or takes any medications, please let the supervising counselor know and fill out the Emergency Allergy Action Plan, which is also enclosed).

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS
Where do I drop off and pick up my child?

Please drop-off and pick-up at the Arlington Recreation Department/Ed Burns Arena, 422 Summer Street, Arlington, MA.  

Can my child walk there/home?
Children are allowed to walk to and from the program with a signed permission form from their parents. The form is attached.
Can my child come and go as they please?
To ensure the safety of your child, once children sign out for the day they cannot sign back in.   
What do the children need to bring to the program?
Children can bring a lunch if they want but we will also have food for purchase. PEANUT ALERT! NO PEANUT PRODUCTS PLEASE!  With a growing number of participants and staff having severe peanut allergies, we are asking that NO peanut products be brought to the program.

It’s going to be a great summer...Come Join Us!!!
Important Phone Numbers:

Arlington Recreation, 781-316-3880






Recreation Supervisor, Erin Campbell, 781-316-3884






Recreation Director, Joseph Connelly, 781-316-3881

I give my child, _________________________________, permission to walk to and from the Chill Zone program at Ed Burns Arena, 422 Summer St., Arlington, MA. I understand that Arlington Recreation and/or the Chill Zone counselors are not responsible for my child before they sign in to the program and after they sign out of the program.
_____________________________                                   ________________

Parent/Guardian Signature





Date

_____________________________

Parent/Guardian Printed Name

422 Summer Street, Arlington, Massachusetts 02474

Telephone (781) 316-3880   Fax (781) 641-5495

www.town.arlington.ma.us

